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Dear Brothers and Sisters in the Faith, 

 I am excited to share with you the 

awesome work our students did in Confirma-

tion Day Camp this summer.  On August 1st, 

2nd and 3rd, five of our 9 current confirma-

tion students, Dominic Cozzette, Aiden 

Deitrich, Ben Krafve, Tanner Stephens, and 

Maverick Wolf, spent three days learning 

some of the parables of Jesus and living out 

our Christian Calling to care for those in need 

in our congregation and community.  For all 

of us, there were some new experiences to 

be shared. 

 After learning 

the parables of the 

Good Samaritan and 

the Sower, we led 

preschool Chapel 

and held all the children 

“spellbound” with our ren-

dition of those stories.  We 

were able to visit one of 

our shut-in members and 

share our parables and Ho-

ly Communion together.   

 We learned a couple 

more parables “on the 

road” as we travelled to 

the Migrant Farmworkers 

Ministry “Beth-El” in 

Wimauma, FL.  We toured 

that amazing property, 

where there is a daycare 

and pre-k for migrant 

worker’s children, and then 

a school up to eighth grade for migrant and 

seasonal worker’s children.  We worked be-

fore lunch in the Food Pantry that serves over 

1,000 persons a week.  Following lunch 

(those who forgot to bring a sack lunch had 

to feast upon the sumptuous fare the ministry 

was serving…), we helped in the clothing 

warehouse, 

gather ing 

t o g e t h e r 

outfits of 

d i f f e r i n g 

sizes for 

c h i l d r e n 

who need-

ed clothing 

before school started in just a week.   

 We studied some more parables on the 

third day of camp, lunched at Hungry Howie’s 

and then spent an afternoon learning about 

Habitat for 

Humanity and 

the new Re-

Store, working 

in the ReStore 

to make some 

posters to in-

spire folks to 

volunteer and 

donate.  We also had the chance to do some 

pricing and shelving of items. 

 Pastor Kings and I were very proud of 

how interested the students were in learning 

Jesus’ parables, and how diligently and uncom-

plainingly they each jumped into the tasks and 

ministries that we offered.  Trinity has a fantas-

tic group of confirmation students…a real testi-

mony to the great parenting and faithful exam-

ples of each of our roles in encouraging and 

supporting faith in our youth.  We are delighted 

and look forward to sharing the rite of Confir-

mation with Maverick, Tanner and Dominic on 

Reformation Sunday this year!  And we will be 

welcoming new six graders into Confirmation 

this fall as well. 

 Seeing our young people jump into      

service for the sake of others warms my heart 

– and reminds me yet again of why we are 



TLC’s Mission:  Being Neighbor  †  Sharing God’s Transforming Love! 

Thank you for Your Service, Veronika! 
 Having faithfully served as our Cross Generation 
Minister for the past two years, we are saddened to      
receive Veronika Czutor’s resignation as she was unable 
to acquire the needed paperwork to return to us this fall 
as planned. 
 Together with Veronika 
we have learned much about 
how to approach sharing faith 
across the generations.  We 
will miss Veronika’s leader-
ship and the passion and joy 
she brought to our Cross Gen 
journey.  Although she will no 
longer be leading us, her gifts 
will long influence our com-
munity. 
 Since we were unable to have a Farewell and God-
speed for Veronika, we will be gathering cards and notes 
to send to her, along with a congregational farewell gift.  
Please bring your cards or notes to the church and place 
them in the box in the Narthex. Contributions to the Fare-
well Gift, if checks, need to be made out to Trinity Luther-
an (please note “Veronika on check or envelope) and we 
will write one check to send.  Please have both notes and 
monetary gifts to the church by Sunday, September 16th. 
 The Cross Generation Team will communicate its 
process of locating and recommending staff for our minis-
tries as it unfolds.  If you are interested in being part of 
the process please talk to PB.   
 Our GIFT “Kick Off” for ALL AGES is Sat., Sept. 8th, 
5pm, and Sun., Sept. 9th, 10am. It’s Grandparents’ 
Weekend. Bring a photo and story to share!  

called to “be church together.”  With the loss of our       

beloved Paul, who formed the music ministry at Trinity for 

over four decades, and with the recent resignation of      

Veronika, our Cross Generation Minister (see article), we 

are entering a process of re-configuring how God is calling 

us to “be church together.”  I am confident that while this 

transition is painful and heart-breaking, God will provide 

for us as God has so graciously done in the past. 

 With the receipt of pledges and a substantial     

bequest, the Council has authorized me to apply for a  

Vicar for fall of 2019.  Applying does not guarantee the 

assignment of a vicar – we will not know for sure until April 

of 2019.  Thankfully, we are not having to make a hurried 

decision about our music ministry as our Office Manager, 

Shaun Spangler is sharing his talents with us in worship 

on Sundays. And with the faithful efforts of everyone who 

will be helping to support our educational adventures this 

fall, we will continue in this process of being “church to-

gether.” I have never experienced boredom in ministry, 

and I suspect these current changes will continue to keep 

me totally interested and looking forward, with you, to see-

ing what God has in store for us in the days ahead.  

Pastor B   

Pastor Bridget Jones! 
Trinity’s 2016-2017 Intern, Vicar Bridget, was graduated 
from LSTC this May.  
 

She accepted her first call in June and was ordained at 
her “childhood church,” Immanuel Lutheran in Eau Claire, 
WI, Saturday, August 4th. She began as Pastor of Bethel 
Lutheran in Superior, WI, on August 6th !   
 

Congratulations, Pastor Bridget! 

Bridget Jones’ ordination, August 4th, 2018. 

Pastor Bridget 

at her first 

call: Bethel 

Lutheran, 

Superior, WI. 



TLC’s Mission:  Being Neighbor  †  Sharing God’s Transforming Love! 

Tree of Life Preschool:  
Providing Pre-Kindergarten Instruction and  

Christian Childcare for ages 6 weeks - 5 years old.   

From TOL Director, Shawna Clark:  
 

Tree of Life Preschool has been selected to participate in a 
high-quality literacy project! We’re one of only 20 providers in 
the county. This endeavor uses the Nemours Reading 
BrightStart! Program - a multisensory approach to literacy, in 
combination with the curriculum we are already using.  
     My goal is to continually find ways to make Tree of Life  a 
better choice for families - including the best curriculum 
available for the students as well as ongoing training to pre-
pare and educate our teachers. We recently took part in two 
full days of focused training in this hands-on reading and 
literacy curriculum. We will also be coached throughout the 
school year as we implement this curriculum. All the training 
and coaching support is provided through the Early Learning 
Coalition of Manatee County. 
     September’s themes are: Myself and Family, Grandpar-
ents Day, Farm animals, and Labor Day. These will focus on 
each child's special attributes and we will emphasize how  
diversity makes us strong: we are all the same, yet we are 
uniquely different. Children will learn different animals on the 
farm and what Labor Day means.  
     Color: Yellow       Shape: Octagon       Value: Integrity  
Students will learn how God wants us to be honest in every 
aspect of our lives - to be persons of sterling integrity. God 
wants us to shine like polished gold, even in a dishonest 
world, because He is with us every day. God wants our in-
tegrity to flow from our love for Him.     

Advocacy Team Focus:  
Attending to Migrant Children 
Next Meeting - September 20th, 7:15pm 
Following our  prayer service in July for the children 
separated from their families, our advocacy group     
expressed desire to find ways to attend to the needs of 
migrant children in our own area, since we are not       
geographically close to any of the detention centers  
currently housing the most recent children separated 
from their families.  In researching the detention centers 
in our area, and in seeking information about the needs 
of migrants in our community, we discovered that Pastor 
Russell Meyer would be willing to come and share his 
wisdom with us. 
 Pastor Meyer from our Synod joined us at our     
August meeting to provide the ELCA’s history with immi-
gration, as well as our nation’s past and current policies 
and actions.   He encouraged us to join AMMPARO, the 
ELCA group that helps congregations network in this 
ministry.  The council supported our request to become 
an AMMPARO welcoming congregation, and you will be 
hearing more about this as the team engages in the  
process. We will also develop service opportunities with 
the Migrant Farmworkers Ministry in Wimauma, where 
our Confirmation youth helped during one day of their 
Summer Camp. 

 If you plan to attend the next meeting, please sign 
up on a Blue Form at worship. If you can’t be there but 
want to know more about what we will be doing going 

forward, please indicate that on the Blue Form. 

For more information about AMMPARO, go to the ELCA 
website - elca.org - where you will find AMMPARO in 
the drop down menu for Our Work.  

Family Planning Event:  
Sunday, September 23rd 

As we enter the fall we will be gathering all students 
and families for a time of planning our events.  
 

Please note the times of meeting according to the ages 
of your children.  
 

All families and children are welcome to share in the 
meal! 
 
4:30 - 5:00pm  Families with children pre-K - 5th grade 
5:00-5:30pm Shared Meal 

5:30-6:30pm Families with children 6th - 12th grades 

Please sign up on the Blue Form at worship  
or call the church office (941) 747-3081! 

 

Who or What is Thrivent?   You’ve seen or worn the 

T-shirts! Join us for breakfast at 10am, Sunday, September 
30th, and discover how to make a difference in your life or 
someone else’s!  Thrivent’s Kimberly Frye, CLTC, FIC, joins 
us. She will provide breakfast and exciting Thrivent News! 
Kimberly will share with us: 
 - Overview of her journey and what led her to Trinity. 
      - Who is Thrivent and what makes them so UNIQUE! 
      - The BENEFITS of membership for Families, Trinity 

Lutheran and Our Community! 
 

Kimberly is a Financial Representative helping families be 
wise with their money. She works passionately with individu-
als and churches to lead “generous lives” (like our T-shirts 
say!). From Indiana until she and her husband of 25 years 
recently moved to the Bradenton Area with their boys.  
 

EVERYONE is invited! Please RSVP on a Blue Form to at-
tend the Thrivent breakfast with us, Sunday, September 
30th, 10am. 



Upcoming Events. Join in. Invite Others! 

Serve Hot Meal at Our Daily Bread, Thur., Aug. 30th, 9am. 

Please sign up on the bulletin board in the Narthex. 

Serve Hot Meal at Our Daily Bread, Sat., Sept. 1st, 9am. 

Please sign up on the bulletin board in the Narthex. 

Free Zumba with Gonzalo resumes Thurs., Sept. 6th, 6pm 

TOL Playground, Sat., Sept. 8th, 8am. Help spread mulch 

and general clean up!. Please sign up on Blue Form. 

Tree of Life Board meeting, Sat. Sept. 8th, 9am. 

All-Generation Grandparents’ weekend celebration: Sat. 
Sept. 8th, 5pm and Sun., Sept. 9th, 10am in the Fellowship 

Hall. Bring a photo of yours for our Grandparents’ Faith Wall. 

Mutual Ministry Team meeting, Sun., Sept. 9th, 12:15pm. 

Quilting & Sewing Resumes, Mon., Sept. 10th, 1pm ! 

Discovering Trinity with Pastor Bobbie, Tues., Sept. 11th, 

6pm.  Please sign on Blue Form. 

Church Council meeting, Thurs., Sept. 13th, 7:15pm. 

GWOH: Habitat Interfaith Build, Sat., Sept. 15th, 7:30am-

noon. Sign up on Blue Form. 

Discovering Trinity with Pastor Bobbie, Sat., Sept. 15th, 

10am.  Please sign on Blue Form. 

Dinner with Chef Darrell at Hometown Heroes, Sat., Sept. 

15th, 7pm. Sign up in Narthex for entrée and to carpool. 

Blood Drive, Sun. Sept. 16th, 8:30-12:30pm. Sign up for 

time on Blue Form. 

Beach Worship, Sunday, Sept. 16th, 7pm. Join us just south 
of Manatee Public Beach. Bring a beach chair and your 
friends! Plan to stay for the sunset. 
 

Chat & Chew Ladies Dinner, Thurs., Sept. 20th, 5pm at 
Waterfront Restaurant, 111 S. Bay Blvd., Anna Maria Island. 
All are invited to enjoy our feasting and fellowship.   Carpool-
ing available. RSVP to Pat Benson: 758-4610 or email her at  

pattybenson43@gmail.com. 

Advocacy Team meeting, Thurs., Sept. 20th, 7pm. Please 

sign up on Blue Form. 

GWOH Service Project: Habitat ReStore, Sat., Sept. 22nd, 

8am-noon. Sign up on Blue Form. 

Activities’ Planning with Families: Sun., Sept. 23rd, 4:30-

6:30pm. See article for details. Sign up on Blue Form. 

Thrivent Breakfast / Forum, Sun. Sept. 30th, 10am. Please 

sign up on Blue Form. 

 

Chef Darrell’s Cooking Class at church resumes Nov. 
10th, 6:30pm!  Sign up sheet in the Narthex. $15 per person. 

God’s Work. Our Hands.  
September 15th and 22nd Service Projects 
For more than 25 years, the ELCA and its 4 million 
members set aside a time to celebrate who we are as 
the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America – one 
church, freed in Christ to serve and love our neighbor. 
This year the national service date is September 9th.  
However, many congregations, including Trinity, will par-
ticipate in a service activity on another date that is best 
suited to the Ministry Partner being served.  
 

This year we will have two GWOH dates: 
 

Saturday, September 15th, 7:30am - Noon 
 Come and help paint at our Interfaith Build Habitat 
House! Must be 18 years of age. Sign waiver onsite that 
morning. Sign up on the Blue Form if you plan to be 
there. 604 11th Ave. E., Bradenton. 
 

Saturday, September 22nd, 8:30am - Noon 
 Come and work at the New Habitat ReStore, 5108 
15th Street E, Bradenton.  ALL AGES are welcome and 
will be put to work!   Please sign up on the Blue Form. 

Be sure to pick up your BRIGHT GOLD 
God’s Work Our Hands T-Shirt in the Narthex and  

wear it on our work days! 
 

Please note: if you are not able to join us at the Interfaith 
Build on September 15th, Habitat welcomes and can 
use workers any Tuesday or Thursday. Just report to the 
site at 7:30am. 

 

Vicar Program for 2019-20 
Our Council believes that we have enough financial 
support and we will be re-entering the Vicar Program in 
the Fall of 2019. If you would like to pledge an amount 
to give in August 2019 for this purpose, please indicate 
here.  No need to send your donation at this time. 

□ I pledge this additional designated gift to support an  

intern at Trinity for 2019-20: $______________   
 

Submitted by: ________________________________ 
 

Thank you for your prayerful consideration of this oppor-
tunity to once again provide an internship program for a 
new student entering the ministry. 
 

Please return this form to the church office by Sunday, 
September 16th. You may mail it or place it in the offer-
ing plate. 



TLC’s Mission:  Being Neighbor  †  Sharing God’s Transforming Love! 

Our Daily Bread: 
Trinity serves the hot meal at ODB as a group Thursday, 
August 30th, and then two days later on Saturday,       
September 1st. As of this writing we still need servers, 
especially for Saturday, 9/1. Please call the church office to 
volunteer (941) 747-3081.  
      Of course, you may serve at any time just by calling 
ODB at 745-2992 and ask for Penny.   
      We continue to collect clothing and non-perishable 
food in the shopping cart in the Narthex. Thank you for 

gifting these items for the under-served in our community. 

TLC Q's: 
We begin meeting again this month! Join us on Monday, 
September 10th, to enjoy camaraderie and putting your 
hands to work making beautiful quilts and lap robes. There 
really is something for everyone to do….not everyone has 
to sew as we "tie" quilts and there is a lot of that to do!!   
Our group becomes close knit as we share our hands and 
our hearts to do God's Work, Our Hands.  Come and be a 
part of this special group. Thanks to everyone who do-
nates, prays and supports our Quilters!   
 

We Minister in Our Community and Beyond 

Anchor House at Port Manatee: 
The mission of Anchor House is to meet the spiritual, phys-
ical and emotional needs of international seafarers at Port 
Manatee. We partner with them all year, especially through 
a project of providing head-hugger caps. If you enjoy knit-
ting or crocheting and want to take part in this ministry, we 
have yarn and patterns available on the bottom shelf of the 
shopping cart in the Narthex. That is also where you may 
return your completed caps. 
 

Please remember: 
As you travel this summer (or any time), please bring back 
the mini-sized shampoos, conditioners and soaps that the 
hotels offer.  Community Ministry Team is collecting these 
items on the shelf under the grocery cart in the Narthex. 
They will distribute them to worthy organizations that we 
help such as: Hope Family Services, Anchor House, and 
Our Daily Bread.  This is a small way to make a big differ-
ence in someone's day.   
 

God's Work, Our Hands…………..Thanks be to God! 
                                     

Jan Witte     

 

Praise and Pinch Form 
As a congregation, we are committed to voicing our praises and “not sitting on our pinches”!  To be a healthy, faithful commu-
nity, we need to be open with one another about what we expect in all areas of our life together. If there is anything in our 
community life that brings you joy or causes you to be concerned, please share your feelings and questions. Thank you for 
taking the time to communicate about the ways we are doing well in our ministry together at Trinity, and the areas that need 
attention.  Please place this form in the mailbox across from the water fountain or mail to the church office. 
 

Praises: _____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Pinches: ____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

A specific question I would like answered: 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Name________________________________________   (If you would like a direct response to your Praise or Pinch)  
 
 

 
 

Mutual Ministry Team Members:  Dale Haack, Chair, Jan Evans, Lucille Hymes, Dave Werning and Pastor Blackburn.  



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 
9-11:30am Our 

Daily Bread 
 

4:30pm  Sat. 
Praise Team  

5:30pm Worship 

2 
Worship: 
    8, 9 & 11am  
 
 

3 
10:30am Book 

Group 
 

 

8pm AA 
 

4 
 
12:45 Exercise 
 
 
7pm Worship 

5 
Office Closed      
 
7pm Book      

Group 
 
8:30pm  AA 

6 
12:45 Exercise 
 

5:30pm Sun. 
Praise Team 

 
6pm Zumba 

7 
 
10am Bulletins 

8   8am Mulch 
TOL Playground 
9am TOL Board 
4:30pm  Sat. 

Praise Team  
 

5pm GIFT 
5:30pm Worship 

9   Worship: 

    8, 9 & 11am  

9:15  Gonzalo’s 

Class 

10am GIFT 
Grandparent’s 
Day Kick Off !! 

12:15pm Mutual 
Ministry 

10 
10:30am Book 

Group 
 
 

1pm Quilting 
 
 

8pm AA 

11 
 

12:45 Exercise 
 

6pm Pastor B 
   Discovery 
 
 

7pm Worship 

12 
Office Closed 
 
7pm Book  
     Group 
 
8:30pm AA 

13 
 

12:45 Exercise 

5:30pm Sun. 
Praise Team 

 

6pm Zumba 

7:15pm Church 
Council  

14 
 
10am Bulletins 

15 
7:30am-12 GWOH 

at Faith Build 
10am Pastor B 
   Discovery  
 

4:30pm  Sat. PT 
 

5:30pm Worship 
 

7pm Dinner with 
Chef @ Home-
town Heroes 

16   Worship: 

    8, 9 & 11am 
8:30am-12:30pm 
    Blood Drive 
9:15 Gonzalo’s 

Class 
10am Education 
7pm Beach                 

Worship 

17 
Trends Deadline 
 

10:30am Book 
Group 

 

1pm Quilting 
 

8pm AA 

18 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

7pm Worship 

19 
Office Closed 
 
 

7pm Book  
     Group 
 

8:30pm AA 

20 
 
5pm Chat & 

Chew 
5:30pm Sun. PT 
6pm Zumba 
7:15pm Advoca-

cy Team 

21 
 
10am Bulletins 

22 
8am-Noon GWOH 

@ ReStore 
 

4:30pm Sat. 
Praise Team  

5:30pm Worship     
Baptism 

 

23   Worship: 
      8, 9 & 11am 
 9:15 Gonzalo’s 

Class 
10am Education 
 

4:30-6:30pm Fam-
ily Activities’ 

Planning  

30   Worship: 

      8, 9 & 11am 
  Noisy Offering 

 9:15 Gonzalo’s 
10am Thrivent 
Breakfast/Forum 

24 
10:30am Book 

Group 
 
1pm Quilting 
 
 
 

8pm AA 
 

25 
8am Fold and 

Mail Trends 
 
12:45 Exercise 
 
 

 

 

7pm Worship 

26 
Office Closed 
 
 
 
7pm Book  
     Group 
 
8:30pm AA 

27 
 
 
 
5:30pm Sun. 

Praise Team 
 
6pm Zumba 

28 
 
10am Bulletins 

29 
4:30 Sat. Praise  
   Team  
5:30pm Worship 
   Noisy Offering 

September 2018 

Save the 

Date: 
 

Trunk or 

Treat 

Sunday,         

October 28th 



TLC’s Mission:  Being Neighbor  †  Sharing God’s Transforming Love! 

 
Chef Darrell’s Oven Barbecued Beef Brisket 
Ingredients:   
4-5 lb. beef brisket (fat trimmed to 1/4”) 1 lb. bacon  
 

For Rub: 
1 1/2 T packed light brown sugar  1 1/2 T paprika     2 t  dry mustard           2 t salt     
 2 t  ground black pepper   1 teaspoon onion powder    1 teaspoon garlic powder 
1 teaspoon ground cumin       1/4 teaspoon cayenne pepper  
 

For Sauce: 
reserved bacon from cooked brisket      1 onion, finely chopped 1/2 cup cider vinegar       1/3 cup packed dark brown sugar 
1-2 cups chicken broth               1/2 cup ketchup  4 teaspoons canned chipotle peppers in adobo sauce, minced 
 

Directions 
1. Make the rub. Mix all ingredients well in a small bowl and set aside. 
2. Place oven rack in upper-middle position and heat oven to 275°. Rub dry rub all over brisket and poke holes all over with 

a fork. Place half of bacon going crosswise in a broiler-safe 9 x 13-inch pan (it’s best not to use glass). Put brisket fat 
side down on top of bacon. Lay the rest of the bacon crosswise on top of brisket, wrapping it down around the sides, and 
tucking any excess under. Cover pan with foil and place in oven for 4 hours. 

3. Take pan out of oven. Carefully flip brisket over, fat side up. Replace foil and return to oven. Turn off heat and leave bris-
ket in oven 1 additional hour. 

4. Pour accumulated juices from brisket into large measuring cup or a bowl. Remove bacon from brisket and chop into piec-
es. Cook bacon in medium saucepan over medium heat for about 5 minutes, until fat has rendered. Add onion and cook 
until softened, 4-5 minutes. Take off heat and add vinegar and dark brown sugar. Return to heat and simmer until       
reduced to a syrupy consistency, about 5 minutes. 

5. Skim fat from accumulated juices and add chicken broth to make a total of 3 cups. Add to mixture in saucepan and       
reduce until about 3 cups in volume, 8-10 minutes. Take off heat and add ketchup. Mix well and strain if desired. (I like to 
strain about half the solid pieces out and leave the rest). After straining, add chipotle peppers. 

6. Turn oven to broil. Brush brisket with 1 cup sauce and broil until top is lightly browned and fat starts to crisp. Cut brisket 
against the grain into 1/4-inch slices and serve with extra sauce. 

Chef’s Dinners 
resume at 

church  
Nov. 10th! 

Chef’s Dinner for Trinity at Hometown Heroes: Saturday, September 15th, 7pm 
Once again we are going on a “field trip” to Hometown Heroes Bar & Grill, where Chef Darrell is Executive Chef.   It will be a 
little different this time.  Complimentary appetizers and dessert will be served again. This time, however, Chef is preparing 
two entrées for you to select your preference, in advance!  A sign up sheet is in the Narthex. Please indicate your entrée  
selection for each person in your party, and whether you wish to carpool from church following 5:30pm worship that day. 
 

Complimentary Featured Appetizers:  
    Boneless Chicken Wings w/Chef’s Jalapeno Cheese Grits      
    Medallions of Candy Roasted Pork Loin with passion fruit reduction 
    Garlic- and Herb-crusted Shrimp 
 

Featured Entrees:  $18.99 - your choice 
    Crab-Stuffed, Baked Haddock presented with roasted garlic and dill smashed potatoes, Key West bean medley, and 
Chef’s crystal champagne sauce. 
 

    Fresh Herb, Stone-ground Mustard-Crusted Prime Rib of Beef presented with smashed potatoes and sautéed vegetables, 
and Chef’s essence of black tea au jus.  
 

Complimentary Dessert: Cookies and Cream Shots 
 

Do NOT pay in advance to the church. You will pay that evening. Coffee and iced tea included. Other beverages extra.  



From Health Ministry Team:  It’s Still Hurricane Season!!! 
So far. So good. We’re three months into hurricane season and we have been blessed with some strong rainfall, but that’s it.  
As the Florida Health Department states, this year’s hurricane season has been quiet so far but that doesn’t mean we could 
let our guards down. Remember: It only takes one storm to cause a lot of destruction, thus we must have an emergency plan 
and a hurricane preparedness supply kit always available and ready. 
 

The Department of Health recommends the following actions to stay prepared for the hurricane season: 
• Determine the risks to your home, property, or business; 
• Develop or update an emergency evacuation plan and review the plan carefully with your family – don’t forget to include 

your pets in your evacuation plan; 
• Make sure you have adequate insurance by contacting your insurance company or agent; 
• Assemble a disaster supply kit; 
• Strengthen your home and complete any needed repairs; 
• Identify your trusted sources of information for any severe weather event or hurricane. Credible and timely information is 

very important to taking the appropriate actions in the event of an emergency (ie. a transistor radio); and  
• Complete a written hurricane plan and keep it in a safe, easily accessible location. 

 

Everyone living in Florida should have an emergency preparedness kit that meets your specific needs. Some items you may 
want to include in your kit are: 

• Water (at least one gallon a day per person); 
• Non-perishable packaged or canned food (enough for at least 3 to 7 days); 
• Any necessary medication (enough for two weeks); 
• Written instructions for care and medication (including medication dosages, a list of medical devices you use and a list 

of your doctors); 
• First aid kit; 
• Flashlights with extra batteries; 
• Pet care items (including any pet medications); and  
• Other important documents (stored in a waterproof container). 

 

Note: 
1. Depending on your location and the situation, it may be safer for you to evacuate from your house to a more secure 

place like a shelter. 
2. If you have a disability or a special need such as a medical condition, please register beforehand with your local emer-

gency management office so you can be assisted and prioritized to be brought to a facility. 

In the health community, prevention is better than cure. In these hurricane situations, being prepared and safe, is definitely 
much better than any rescue or relief operation no matter how trained and strong-willed and well-equipped the rescuers may 
be so… Always Pray and STAY SAFE, everyone!!!      - Lovelyne Mariano 

 

Emergency Numbers For Hurricane or Other Need 
Clip this and save in the event you have a need 

County      American Red Cross    Emergency Management   Special Needs’ Registries 

Manatee         941-749-3500       941-749-3500  loc 7828 

Sarasota       941-379-9300       941-861-5000       941-861-5000  

Desoto              863-993-4831     

Charlotte       941-629-4345       941-833-4000       941-833-4000   

Health Ministry Team Meeting 
The team’s first meeting of the fall is 
Tuesday, October 16th, 7pm.   
 

Everyone is invited to attend this 
meeting and become part of the 
Team. No medical experience is 
necessary. Anyone may have a sug-
gestion for our Health Ministry! We 
look forward to your input. 
 

The first Blood Pressure Reading 
Sunday is October 28th. 
 

Save these dates!    



Scholarships for TLC Youth 
Since June, we have gifted each of our 2018 high 
school graduates and our returning college students 
with $500 scholarships to further their post-secondary 
education.  Nine scholarships in all were provided. 
 

Our fund is now depleted. We need your assistance to 
continue this program. If you are able to help with a spe-
cial scholarship gift, please note “scholarships” on your 
check or envelope and place in the offering or send 
through eGiving. Thank you. 

September Birthdays 
9/1   Virginia Kollath, Tom Ladd, Andres Austin 
9/2  Addisen Moore 
9/4 Ryan Barr, Michal Bent-Groseclose, Donna Monilaws 
9/5 Mark Dellis 
9/6 Bonnie Wimmer 
9/7 Candy Robinett    
9/8 Carley Carbary, Eli Rice   
9/9 Tristan Chambers, Nadine Cozzette, Laurel Logas  
9/10 Sally Johnson, Carol Meyer, Volker Reiss   
9/13 Amanda Procyk, Danica Stanley  
9/14 Kim Gaydos-Hernandez, Marjorie Lay, Wanda Ramsey 
9/15 Donna Gleeson, Deena Smith  
9/16 Sarah Stout, Carol Whitfield    
9/17 Harold Heiden, Tanner Stephens   
9/24 Vivian Fraser 
9/25 Robert Horner, Sr. 

9/26 Hazel Smith  
9/27 Edward Meier, Carolyn Wilson  
9/28 Xavier Houston 
9/30 Herman Hartman 

Trinity Lutheran Cruise 
on Carnival Sunshine,  

January 4-12, 2019! Join 
Trinity folks, their families and 
friends for an 8-night cruise of 
the Southern Caribbean, visit-
ing the ports of Aruba, Curacao, and Grand Turk.  
 

Pick up a flyer from the bulletin board in the hallway to 
the office. Space is still available at prevailing rates. 
Call Debbie at Fantasy Travel to make your reservation 
941-795-3900 today! 

 

September Anniversaries 
9/1  Lewis and Beverly Scheller 
9/3 Dave and Judi Stephens 
9/5 Ken and Jean Bass, Shawn and Kimberly Monroe 
9/8 Charles and Sherry Backoff, Bill and Dee Kribs 
9/12 Robert & Kathleen Porter  
9/14 Dave and Nadine Cozzette, Zane and Pat Miller  
9/25 Harold and Shirley Huehn   
9/26 Jeff and Jodie Lawman      

 

Upcoming October Birthdays 
10/1   Eric Glushonkov, Shirley Kneller 
10/2      Bryson Asbury, Margie Ann Fillip 
10/3      Ellen Crawford, Carol Heiden, Lois Krueger 
 Kimberly Kalaman 
10/4 Patrick Alkire, Janice Evans   
 

Upcoming October Anniversaries 
10/4       Gwin and Lee Wilburn 
10/5   Douglas and Barbara Roper 
10/6    Richard and Diana Fichter-Wasieleski   

Cancer Awareness Blood Drive 
The big red OneBlood bus will be here Sunday, September 
16th, 8:30-12:30pm. If you are able to donate, please consider 
sharing “the gift of life.” Many people have need in our area. 
During the summer not as many people are here to give, so 
your donation is expected to be used within 48 hours! 
 

Everyone who donates will receive a Cancer Awareness T-
shirt, a mini check up including temperature, blood pressure, 
iron count. 
 

Please sign up on the Blue Form for a time that works for you, 
or call the church office to be included (941-747-3081).   
 

Thank you! 

Praise Team Singers & Players Invited! 
If you sing or play an instrument that can help lead the music 
at our contemporary services - 5:30pm Saturdays and 9am 
Sundays - come share your gift!   
 

Sergei Glushonkov rehearses with Saturday’s team at 4:30pm 
each Saturday.  Shaun Spangler rehearses with Sunday’s 
team at 5:30pm on Thursdays. 
 

Please sign on the Blue Form then come to rehearse! ALL are 
welcome. 



Stewardship Up-Date 
July 2018 

Offerings/Income:            $200,266.48 

Expenses Paid:  
Altar Guild         797.04 
Building Maintenance     6,591.63 
Copier Maintenance     2,793.16 
Church Council         648.14 
Custodial/Supplies                  1,750.00 
Electricity                   6,480.09 
Lawn Maintenance        652.05 
Office Expense                   3,041.53 
Insurance-Liablities/Building    1,650.58 
Postage          725.00 
Security          374.64 
Telephone/Internet                  2,293.58 
Water/Waste                   1,330.09 

Evangelism                   2,574.48 
Fellowship      1,241.44 
Christian Education        430.99 
Student Ministry                    1,000.00 
Youth Ministry         156.81 
Stewardship      1,044.85 
Worship/Music                      588.67 
Synod Benevolence                10,500.00 
Staff                165,028.02 
Total Expenses:              $211,692.79 

General Fund Balance:            $ -11,426.31 

Summary: Thank you for your generous  

giving to the work of Jesus Christ that happens 
in and through this community. Please remem-
ber your giving to Trinity in the summer 
months as we continue our ministries.  
Thank you.    

 

Ministry Team Table 
 

Care Team: 
Carole Pletcher      448-7644 
 

Community Ministry Coordinating 
Team:     Jan Witte       794-5724 
 

Cross Generation Team: 
 
 
 

Fellowship Team: 
Traci Pope      725-9981 
 

Finance/Stewardship Team: 
David Cozzette      746-8259 
 

Habitat Faith Build: 
Traci Pope      725-9981 
Janice Shamblen     751-9788 
 

Health Ministry Team 
Beth Beck    720-5109 
 

Mutual Ministry Team: 
Dale Haack     374-0899 
 

Property Team: 
Jim Kollath      807-3131 
 

Teddy Bear Ministry: 
Maryjane Tomcala     753-0553 
 

Worship Planning Team: 
Shaun Spangler     747-3081 

 
To know more about any of these 
teams, contact the Chair. If there’s a 
ministry you have passion for that is 
not already happening at Trinity, form a 
new team! For more info on “how to’s” 
talk to Pastor B! 

 

“Noisy Offering”  
Bring your coins. 
Make some noise 
the last weekend of 
each month! We col-
lect your coins in loaf 
pans. So save your change. Plan to 
sound out against homelessness in 
our community! Our monthly gifts 
are given to Our Daily Bread. 

TLC’s Mission:  Being Neighbor  †  Sharing God’s Transforming Love! 

Contributing Stocks or 
Bonds. To contribute capital gain 
property such as stocks or bonds to 
the church, per IRS Publication 526 
you can deduct the Fair Market Value 
of the asset on your personal tax re-
turns - not the basis in the asset. Trin-
ity has a brokerage account to facili-
tate the transfer of these assets di-
rectly. If you are interested, please 
contact the church for information or 
assistance. 

Mission Endowment Fund.  
The TLC Endowment Fund has been 
created to assure our ability to pro-
vide to our ministry partners over the 
years. To contribute to this fund in 
any amount. Simply mark your gift 
“Mission Endowment.”  

Attention Thrivent Members:  
Thrivent gifts $250 per project to 
help fund Trinity’s specific ministries 
and programs, making it possible for 
us to share with our community 
through Trinity events. In 2017, 
Thrivent contributed almost $10,000 
through Trinity members who have 
accounts or insurance policies with 
Thrivent! Thank you to everyone 
who took time to apply for a project 
and help with the coordination.  
   If you have not yet applied for 
funding in 2018, please contact our 
coordinator, Connie Alkire, to find 
out what projects are eligible. 

 

Connie@AlkAdv.com   
Mobile: (765) 427-0400  

Electronic Giving.  
As you travel this summer, you are able to  
continue your support of Trinity’s ministries 
wherever you are with an internet connec-
tion!  E-Giving is available for use anytime! 
 

These “paperless” gifts are accessible when 
you go to our website (TLCBradenton.com) 
and click on the E-Giving logo at the bottom 
of any page. You’ll be taken to a secure site 
for electronic giving! Of course, you may 
also continue to give to Trinity’s ministries 
as you always have, with checks or cash.    

CONTACT INFORMATION:    
Pastor Bobbie Blackburn:  941-243-9473          Pastor Doug Kings:  773-412-3594 
Sondra Lee:       941-243-7846 
Facebook:          @TLC Bradenton             WiFi Password:        1517reformed   
Church Email:    Trinitylutheransecretary@gmail.com       www.TLCBradenton.com 



 We Pray For 
+ Julie Adams 
+ Alkires for Debi Clark 
+ Madelyn Ammon 
+ Lucy Baber for Andrea Bloom 
+ Darlene Beal-Bloom, and for Zebulon  
+ Pat Benson for Ron MacConnell 
+ Susan Bochmann for David Young, Gary 

Richey 
+ Andy Bradley 
+ Barbara Bohner for Tom & Sally Killian 
+ Becks for Becky Beck, Bob Parsons, Al 

Frohling 
+ Family and Friends of Gary Bruel at his 

death July 14th 
+ Kathie Butelli for Ghe Alcober Measel, Pat 

S., Landon, Sue, Tina, and Valerie 
+ Kenneth Cain  
+ Erika Chabra’s daughter, Julie, and Earletta 

Maples 
+ Nadine Cozzette’s mother, Betty Kushner, 

sister-in-law, Sheui-ing   Cozzette, and 
Andy Keckler 

+ Gail Darga’s daughter Liane, friends: Rich, 
ChrisFillip, Marilyn, Maryann, Joyce and 
Cathy 

+ Liane Darga for friends, Joyce Snyder, 
    Cathy Law, Michael Darga 
+ Pauline Druckenmiller for David Zorn 
+ Edwards family for Ed Miller and Ken An-

derson, Randy Edwards 
+ Jan Evans for sister-in-law, Nancy 
+ Margie Fillip for daughter-in-law, friend 

Rich, 1st responders and families, husband 
Chris 

+ Groseclose family for Meredith Moore 
+ Ann and Bob Guild  
+ Helbergs for grandson, Andrew  
+ Hernandez’ for Rosa Hernandez, Loretta 

Bauman, and Zeanne Rilpert Gordon 
+ Susan Hullett for mom, Gini Hoylman,  Tina 

Kronholm 
+ Brian Jolly for Kelly Williams 
+ Joyce Kajtaniak for Cheryl Lewis 
+ Kollaths for Scott Waddell 
+ Krauss’ for Nora Avallos, Tammi 
+ Marjorie Lay for granddaughter, Elise 

Jones, Erich, and for Melanie 
+ Sondra Lee’s sister, Erika, uncle Jerry 
+ Lewis’ for Rita Kingsburg 
+ Becky Mannon for Amanda Qualitza 
+ Ginger Marcinko for Ed Blanford 
+ Evangeline Mariano, Love John 
+ Claire Matturro for Jim Cooney, Barbara 

Moncure, Martha Simmon and family 
+ Cliff and Ilene Miller 
+ Debi Miller 
+ Tom and Carol Mitchell for Barb Wyllie, 

Grace Clark, Natalie, father 
+ Mizells for Jerry & Mark Rose, Carole Hud-

son, Family of Julie Murrell, Nancy 
+ Angelove Moore for Love John Mariano 
+ Marie Newcomb for Ralph Newcomb and 

Tricia Schopfer, David Schopfer IV 
+ Marilyn Newsham, and for Jean Padula, 

Rosemary Leas 
+ Nancy Perkins for Jean Herald, Dennis 

Creech 
+ Pletchers for Jack Stoddard 
+ Traci Pope for Don and Darrell Pope 
+ Jeff Reises 
+ Sharon Rimatzki for Jacob Rimatzki, Tom 

Rimatzki, and Oliva Krogstad 
+ Mark and Candy Rinnert for Charlie Caye, 

Linda Kelley, David Beronda, Charles Hop-
kins 

+ Debi  Ross for Bruce Bryan 
+ Sharon Ross for Charlie Ross, Peggy Stull, 

Nilsa Fraser, Carol Shoemaker, Don Stoppa 
+ Jan Schultz for Don Bearry 
+ Meg Settle  
+ Janice Shamblen for niece, Lori, and son, 

Steve 
+ Don Sharpy 
+ Jay Smith 
+ Joyce Snyder’s husband, Richard;  friends: 

Maryann, Stephanie, Jonathon, Chris Fillip 
+ Candy Stanley for Wesley Adams 
+ Susan Stoddard 
+ Tabers for grandson, Lucas 
+ Colleen Tripp 
+ Sharon Varga’s friend, Patti Smith 
+ Vaseys for Ernie Woinovick 
+ Harriet Walters Matherne for Lois Smith, 

Alma Schuctiese, Jean James, and Cyril 
Matherne 

+ Lee Whitfield 
+ Gwin & Leone Wilburn for Lloyd Karg, Lillian 

Pizzo, Mitchell Winter & his parents 
+ Wendy Williams for Wilfong family, Jordan 

Williams 
+ Jim Wikoff 
+ Wolfs for Kitty Wolf, Verla Dickerson, and 

Ellen Kleinschmidt, Janelle Heiserman 
 

 
  

Please add or remove names on a Blue Form, or 
email or call the church office. Thank you. 

We Remember Our  
Homebound 
Madelyn Ammon   BD  12-22 
2901 26th St. W.,  Apt. 417 
Bradenton, FL  34205 
 

Adeline Coe      BD 11-25 
309 52nd Ave. Dr. East 
Bradenton, FL  34203 
 

Tom Ladd         BD  9-1 
Brookdale Gardens 
5612 26th St. W 
Bradenton, FL 34207 
 

Carol Muszall     BD 12-25 
2905 36th Ave. W. 
Bradenton, FL 34234 
 

Ethel Schlotter 
Discovery Village of Sarasota Bay 

1414 69th Ave. W. 
Bradenton, FL  34207 
 

Nina Torrison            BD 7-27 
5215 26th Avenue West 
Bradenton, FL  34209  

Caring for Our Neighbors and Each Other 

Teddy Bear Ministry 
Give a bear from a 
pew in our sanctuary 
to someone you 
know is in need of a 
sign of God’s love. 
Want to contribute to this minis-
try? Please replace the bear you 
take with a new, non-musical 
bear (leave in church office), or 
place $10 in the offering, noting 
“Teddy Bear.”  

Hearing Loop System in our 
Sanctuary. Our sanctuary is 
equipped with technology to en-
hance hearing for those who de-
pend on aids.  
 

To learn if our system works with 
your aids, take a brochure from 
the Narthex. When you invite folks 
to come to Trinity with you, be 
sure to let them know we have this 
system, if that might be important 
for them to better experience our 
worship together. 



Trinity Lutheran Church 
2200 26th Street West 
Bradenton, FL 34205 

941-747-3081 

Tree of Life Preschool & Daycare 
Providing Christian Childcare for 

Infants to 5 years old  941-747-1756 

Trinity Trends is a monthly publication of: 

Trinity Lutheran Church 

 

2018 TLC Council Members: 
Jim Scherz, President 

Gonzalo Hernandez, VP 
Dave Cozzette, Treasurer 

Duane Jaquillard, Secretary 
Amanda Arquette 

James Carr 
Dave Gleeson 
Linda Haack 
Jan Smith  

Dianne VanVoorhis 

 

GIFT Grandparents’ Celebration! 
Saturday, September 8th, 5pm 
Sunday, September 9th, 10am 

 

God’s Work. Our Hands. Service Projects: 
Saturday, September 15th, 7:30am-Noon 

Saturday, September 22nd, 8am-Noon 
 

Blood Drive 
Sunday, September 16th, 8:30am-12:30pm 

 

Beach Worship 
Sunday, September 16th, 7pm 

 
More events & activities for ALL! Details inside. 

Trinity Worship Times 
 

Tuesdays 7:00pm  Summer Worship 
  

Saturdays   5:30 pm    Celebration Worship 
 

Sundays   8:00 am    Traditional  Worship 
              9:00 am    Celebration Worship 

             11:00 am  Traditional Worship   

Trinity Staff 
The Rev. Dr. Bobbie Blackburn, Pastor              Ms. Sondra Lee, Communications 
Rev. Doug Kings, Assisting Pastor   Mr. Shaun Spangler, Office Manager 

 

Email: TrinityLutheranSecretary@gmail.com       Website: TLCBradenton.com       Facebook: @TLCbradenton 
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